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Applicarion #14

Thank you for considering the Hill Slough West Habirar Restorarion Demonsiration
Project Phase 1T proposal for funding. Although we are disappointed that this project has not
inirially been recornmended for nexy phase funding, we are cocouraged by the general support
for the project and recommendation 1o reapply in the future. CALFED has been a sirong
supporter of this project in the past and funded the previous iwo phases Totaling $287,000. It
would be a great loss 10 the CALFED Ecosystem Restoration Program if this project is not
completed.

We respectfully request your consideration for “In Part” funding for Task 2 (Design
Resolurion) and Task 3 (Final Design) rotaling $396,344. Funding these tasks would keep the
project moving forward while we are complering permiming and environmental docnmeniarion,
allow s 1o develop a satisfactory resolution o the quesrions raised hy reviewers relarive io
construction and monitoring costs, and prevent significant delays in project implemenration.

The questions raised by reviewers relarive to construction and monitoring costs will be
addressed during completion of Tasks 2 and 3. At this stage of the design process, the
construction costs are approximare with the intention that they will be refined through design
oprimizarion as planning proceeds. A significant portion of the cost is due 1o levee
construction, and in Task 2 we would seek inpur from georechnical engineers recommended by
CALFED 1o reduce costs. Qur monitoring plan was designed 10 assess the effectiveness of
our modeling techniques in predicting hydrology and sedimentation for the completed
restoration project, ridal wetland regeneration processes, and colonization raies of marsh
species. While reviewers appreciated this approach, the use of two reference sites ar the
proposed level of effort increased project monitoring costs.  In Task 2, principal investigarors
for project monitoring elements would work with CALFED ERP and Science Program to
define a less costly level of effort thar will meer appropriate monitoring objectives.

We respectfully suggest that once these concerns are resolved thar the Hill Slough West
Habirar Restoration Demonstration Projecr could be considered a directed action in an annual
work plan since it addresses a high priority strategic goal of restoring brackish ridal marsh and
associared upland ecotone ar a site thay will benefit listed plants and wildlife.
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In conclusion, we would again like to thank CALFED for considering funding Phase
11} for the Hill Slongh West Habitar Restoration Demonstration Project and for past support
for phases I and II. We look forward 1o your reevaluation of the project and the opportuniry
to discuss ways [0 structure the project to better meet CALFEDs objectives.  If you have any
questions please call Ms. Gina Van Klompenburg ar (209) 942-6072.
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Laurie Briden
senior Biologist
Central Valley Bay-Delta Branch
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